
SBBA MeeƟng Minutes from June 3, 2021

Kathy Davis welcomed to the meeƟng Patrick Keenan, Kat Donald,  Kathie Springer, David Whitley, Kelly 
Lindquist, Phil Pfeiffer, Nick Thomas, Jimmy Reeve, Summer Lane, Gail Bucker, Tom Bucker and Joan 
Davis.  MeeƟng was held at the Baja.  Minutes from the August 2020 meeƟng were approved. No 
treasurer's report was read. 

OLD BUSINESS:

Short Term Rentals:
 Currently the changes City Council is discussing do not apply to Sandbridge, but we need 

confirmaƟon of this and we agreed to keep an eye on this issue
 Safety ordinances could apply to Sandbridge, decks and fire exƟnguishers

Crossing StaƟons:
 Flag poles were removed for paving project, but they have all been reinstalled
 Need for 5 more flag staƟons
 We discussed a way to idenƟfy the flag staƟons as compliments of the SBBA, maybe sƟckers, 

cost?
Community Party:
 Discussion of whether we should have this event the day aŌer Pig Pickin or during the summer
 Pat Barton did some work on this event last year before it was canceled
 Kathie Springer has notes on the event held in 2019

NEW BUSINESS:
MeeƟng with Captain Gandy was held on May 27:

 With the new auto pay system the city believes that they will be able to have increased  
manpower to beƩer handle parking violaƟons this year

 Golf Carts:
◦ Golf carts are NOT allowed in Sandbridge
◦ Golf carts are only allowed in communiƟes that have permission from City Council to 

operate (ie: Lagomar & Chics Beach) 
◦ Street legal low speed vehicles are allowed on roads up to and including 35 miles an hour 
◦ Street legal low speed vehicles are allowed on all roads in Sandbridge

 Captain Gandy is leaving Virginia Beach for Alabama, a suggesƟon was made to have a meet & 
greet with his replacement before he leaves

Upcoming Sandbridge Events:
 SBCL meeƟng to announce scholarships including SBBA scholarship is scheduled for June 21st

 Party at the Pier will be held August 27th

 Pig Pickin:
◦ Pig Pickin is set for September 11th

◦ Rental companies are deciding whether or not to set up tables under the big tent
◦ SuggesƟon of expanding the SBBA tent
◦ Kathy D will look into budget for cups and wine
◦ Kathie S will start working on the SBBA poster

 Oktoberfest will be held October 3rd



New 2021 Projects:
 Id markers on Sandpiper Road:

◦ 84 posts would be needed for the enƟre stretch of Sandpiper road
◦ Price of lumber is too high right now, we should wait for it to come down
◦ We should consider a beachy theme for the markers
◦ David will discuss with the city

Next meeƟng: 
July 1, 2021, 6:00 pm at Seibert Offices

Ks


